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The Prison Goodwill Pot 
The note below is our latest thank you letter from a participant who received help via the Goodwill Pot. Shelley set up the help for Patricia who appreciated the support. We hope to bring you lots more letters in the next few months. 
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[image: ]What we do with the hours you donate 

We have been taking more photos of your hours being used and in March Kate, Rich and Gary spent the morning finishing off a decorating job for one of our long standing participants. The kitchen and bathroom needed a freshening up and it’s made a huge difference to the property and also to our participant.  Gary is pictured above, painting the bathroom. Gary and Rich are responsible for spending many of the hours that you give us, here Rich introduces them and the work they do:   

HI I’M RICH – PLEASED TO MEET YOU 
[image: ]I’ve worked with Fair Shares for five years now and I work mostly with young people. Before Fair Shares I was ran my own garage for 30 years mentoring many young mechanics and helping them develop; several have now gone on to set up their own garages and their own businesses. I have also spent 10 years working at the Gloucester night Shelter supporting the homeless. We helped many people who had complex issues to get back into work, housing and relationships. When the night shelter closed down, I started working at Fair Shares. But I managed to bring my old boss, Gary, with me. Gary works with me every day of the week, giving his time as a volunteer. 

I currently work four days a week for Fair Shares and one day a week at St James City Farm in Gloucester for the Friendship Café. All of my work is to support young people. I work closely with Reyaz and Gary and we teach life skills and practical things like DIY and gardening. We’ve taken on jobs like laying patios, fixing fences, wallpapering, lawn mowing, putting up sheds and all sorts of other things. Most of the jobs are to help elderly participants in the timebank using the prison hours, and the young people learn skills in a hands-on way (and brings people of different ages together). 

[image: ]Many of the young people we work with are NEET (Not in Education, Employment or Training). We try to show them different ways they can be part of the community, using skills they might not know they have. The biggest differences we see are huge improvements in their confidence and self-esteem. That’s the bit I enjoy most, seeing the difference in the young people we work with.
One of the young people Rich and Gary have helped has just found work with a very good local employer and we wish the young person all the best in their new job. 
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HMP Eastwood Park update 
[image: ]We currently have 19 active mentors at EWP who volunteer on a number of projects including as Listeners, Turning Pages, Great Expectations and Maths mentors, and Chaplaincy and Sue Ryder helpers.  Together the women have volunteered over 334 hours this month that will go towards our good will pot to help people in the community and the film project.
Louise our co-ordinator will be leaving us next month and I want to thank her for all her hard work over the last few months for collecting all the hours, joining new women up to the project and explaining what it is all about and updating me on who needs certificates etc.  She has been my right hand women and I wish her all the best in her future adventures.  I will be looking for someone who may like to take on this role so if you think you may be interested please let myself or Peter know.

I talked to some of the women about how else they may be able to help the local community and we discussed what skills they may have, that they could share.  Some of the women are writing their story about their journey, some are thinking of writing case studies about how they are helping their mentee and what they get out of it, and we are exploring other ways we could expand on this.  If you have any ideas about this please let me or Peter know. It might be that you enjoy poetry and could share some poems with us for the next newsletter or perhaps a recipe that you think we may like.  I know you all have different skills and it would be great for you to share those with us.

I would just like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to all of you who go above and beyond as mentors and that have added value to your work in the community.  It is really appreciated by so many.


Shelley 
[image: ]
Volunteers Personal Development Course Pilot – CPD What do prisoners and ex-offenders need to learn?
The Monument Trust Fellowship has set a question and asked for submissions of between 800-2000 words. The question is ‘What do prisoners and ex-offenders need to learn?’.
The Fellowship is not only looking for contributions from academics, researchers and policy experts - everyone is welcome to contribute. Clinks wants to encourage people with practical and personal experience of the justice system to respond. 
They would like to hear about individual case studies, projects and initiatives, however unusual - the more special the experiences, the more interesting they will be for others to read about. In particular they would like to hear the voices of people who have first-hand experience of the criminal justice system – i.e. you.  
If you would like to take part, please send your article us by mid May so we can scan it in and email it. Our address is on the bottom of the newsletter or  before the end of May direct to Lemos & Crane, The Music Base, Kings Place, 90 York Way, London N1 9AG

This month saw the start of a pilot project for Fair Shares mentors to continue to develop the skills they already use to deliver their mentoring/volunteering. 
[image: ] Four mentors with Lucia and Shelley attended the first session at Leyhill which was run by Roger de Wolf on behalf of Fair Shares. Roger who has a background in drug treatment and probation, explained that the session on communication and self-esteem he was delivering is the same as one he teaches to new social workers in uni! 
The first afternoon focused on how we can improve our communication skills. We looked at ways to help people feel more at ease especially during that initial session when most people feel at least a little anxious about discussing the reason they are meeting the volunteer. 
Roger then went on to discuss self-esteem and how having positive self-esteem can have real benefits for the individual. We looked how it helps us deal with the knock backs that life will deal us all at some point and we took part in a simple exercise we can use to help people raise their self- esteem. Feedback on the session was good and we all intend to attend the second session next month. 
Tony and George who also volunteer as a Listener and a Turning Pages mentor respectively found that the session will also be useful for their other roles. We hope to be able to roll it out to our other prisons in the near future
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[image: ]HMP Erlestoke 

Since the January newsletter, Mark has been working to grow the maths mentoring project on site and we have had new learners and mentors join us.   A revamp of the Times2 notice board in Education by Mark looks great and explains what we do. We have also been working on creating new leaflets to encourage even more learners and mentors to find out about the benefits of our project for them. Mark and Dean have been working on attending both the main and education induction sessions to let new offenders know that we are here. 
 As well as delivering the one to one mentoring on site, Mark, Sam, Steve and PEI Nigel Talbot have been working with Lucia to look at revamping and re-starting the Football maths project. The new project would be aimed specifically at learners with Maths at Entry Level 3. The course would be 10 sessions long and start in the classroom each session, using football and other sports maths questions to help learners increase their maths skills. Those men that put in the work in the classroom will then be able to take part in a football session in the gym. Learners will only be able to undertake the course once but will then be signposted to the Times2 mentors or to Sian and the Education Department’s outreach team. 
The Times2 maths quiz in the ‘The Manor’, (the Erlestoke magazine) continues to be successful and whilst Lucia found sourcing a Bournemouth AFC mug for a winner a little trickier than a ‘standard’ Liverpool or Chelsea mug the internet eventually provided an answer. Thank you to Steve and others for creating the quizzes in each edition.  It has been successful in raising the profile of Maths and Times2 and we will be running another competition in the next edition of The Manor. 
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[image: ]HMP Leyhill 
Allan has continued with the help of his mentors, to develop the Times2 project on site and they are almost hitting 100 hours per month of peer mentoring. We’re just waiting final confirmation but as we ‘got to press’ Leyhill have done approximately 650 hours in the past financial year (April 16- March17) which is amazing. The numbers of mentors and learners continues to increase and is over 20 for each now. 
In March we held a certificate presentation in the chapel which was well attended (19 mentors and learners) and handed out certificates of achievement to learners and mentors and bid goodbye to two long standing mentors Mark T and Rashid who are due to be released this month.  Gary a learner, attended to thank Times2 staff and the mentors for providing the service that they do for him and fellow learners.  Rhonda confirmed at the celebration event that engagement with Times2 will be recorded on C-NOMIS to show that people are engaging in improving their education skills and / or helping supporting others. 
Building links with other volunteer groups at Leyhill 
Moira the co-ordinator from Turning Pages attended the celebration event to find out more about then Time Banking aspect of our work.  Turning Pages and the Wing Listeners are both interested in joining up for the time bank element so that they can help the community and also could benefit their families.  Watch this space; we will let you know about further developments. 
Moving on to another prison and want to continue learning / mentoring Maths? [image: ]
If you are moving between Erlestoke and Leyhill we will always look to let you know who the co-ordinator is and how you can get in touch with him, at the moment it’s Allan and and you can find him on the front desk in Education. However Times 2 uses the same core books to teach Maths as One to One Maths so if you are being moved on to a prison in the Midlands or Wales it is worth checking whether the scheme will be available at your new prison.  
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[image: ]HMP Dartmoor 
We have just taken on Penny as our new HMP Dartmoor worker. Penny has a background in Time banking having recently worked for Time Bank South West in Plymouth. Her first task will be to set up time banking with the current volunteers in the prison. The prison has lots of men giving their time to help fellow offenders in a variety of ways. Penny will then be looking to find ways to spend the hours generated to help local people and also local offender’s families. 
Dartmoor is working hard to develop its engagement with charities and voluntary groups and Jez and Lucia from Fair Shares attended a busy Voluntary Sector day in March where lots of different organisations came into the prison and met the men to discuss getting involved in their projects. 
Time For Change - Fair Shares through the gate pilot 
From May we will be running a pilot scheme to support a small number of men and women coming ‘through the gate’ back to Gloucestershire. This pilot will link in people initially with our Wood Workshop but over the year we are hoping to expand into other directions including cookery. The aim of the project will be to provide a space to learn new skills or develop existing skills in a supportive environment with the possibility of being able to getting involved in our other projects.  Please get in contact with staff if you would be interested in finding out more. 
New High Sheriff for Gloucestershire 

[image: ]A new High Sheriff has been appointed in Gloucestershire with Lt. Col. Andrew Tabor JP taking over from Countess Lady Bathurst. The High Sheriff is the Queen’s representative and the post dates back to Saxon times. The post has always been linked with law and order (and the return of taxes – hence the Sheriff of Nottingham in Robin Hood!). Our new High Sheriff will be involved with the courts, police, prisons and charities during his year in office and will be visiting both Leyhill and Eastwood Park in the near future. He will also be jointly opening our family fun day in May. 
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[image: C:\Users\Lucia\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\07QYZ1FF\Spring_Cleaning[1].jpg]The Admin Spring Clean 
As we are now officially in Spring and it’s the beginning of the new financial year, we have started a spring clean here at the Fair Shares prison project. We have been ‘getting our house in order’ and as we now have Max, our new admin in post we have been going through all the forms and data we receive from you as mentors, learners and volunteers. It’s great to have Max here at last to help with this task. 

I am aware that we need to continue to work on getting everybody who joins, to fill in a sign-up form. It’s crucial for us to have the data so we can ‘number crunch’ it, to feedback to the people who give us our funding. This financial year we also want to improve on measuring the progress of Times2 learner, so if you are one of our Maths mentors, remember to let us know when a learner has completed a book so that we can reward and record this achievement.  However it’s not just about the data, it would be great to get some stories in from you in time for the next newsletter in the summer so that we can share the achievements you (and the people you help in prison) are experiencing.  

[image: ][image: ][image: ]We are also coming up to the six monthly review date of our projects so by the May visits we will bringing in forms that we will be asking you all to complete. These review forms are about monitoring the Fair Shares prison work and are used to help us all to reflect on what’s going well and to enable you to tell us what we should improve on.  The reviews are also fedback to the funders to let them know what you think of the work we are doing. However you are always welcome to tell us when we visit or write to us in between the reviews! This newsletter demonstrates that there is so much happening across our Prison Projects and it wouldn’t happen without your help. Thank you.
Lucia 



     Lucia - Project Lead 	          Max – Administrator        Shelley – Time Broker
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